
East Granby Board of Education 
East Granby, CT  06026 

Budget Workshop Minutes 
Monday, March 2, 2020 

 

 Board Members Present: Others Present: 

 Bob Ravens-Seger   Melissa Bavaro-Grande, Acting Superintendent 

 John Welsh    Raymond Engle, Business Manager 

 John Ziobro     

 Lucia Ziobro 

 Karey Pond 

  

  

 

 

I. Call to Order and Pledge of Allegiance 

The budget workshop was called to order at 6:30 P.M., and all recited the Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

 

 

II. Budget 2020-2021 

 Mr. Engle and Ms. Bavaro gave a budget presentation and addressed questions 

 Mr. Engle shared spreadsheets showing additional reductions to the operating budget 

that were made since the last workshop 

 Members made further reduction recommendations in the areas of non-certified 

salaries, professional services, insurance, professional development and 

unemployment 

 Increased electricity amount in anticipation of air conditioning at Allgrove School 

 Presentation with Superintendent’s recommended budget will be at the BOE meeting 

on Monday, March 9, 2020. 

 

 

III. Adjournment 

MOTION:  a motion was made by Karey Pond, seconded by John Ziobro to adjourn the 

workshop.  The workshop adjourned at 8:35 P.M.  

  


